
 

 

Dear Homeowner/Resident, 
 
This letter is to give you advance notice of essential road reconstruction, surfacing 
and footway improvement works on Poethlyn Drive, Kestrel Avenue and Fairway.  
 
The works are planned Highway Adoption works that will bring the existing 
infrastructure up to Norfolk County Council (NCC) adoptable standard. We have now 
completed mobilisation activities including interface inspections with NCC. 
 
These works will not require day time closures and are programmed to start week 
commencing 2nd October 2017.  They will take up to 14 weeks to complete, and will 
start at 8am each morning and will cease at 5pm each day, Monday to Friday for the 
contract duration. 
 
Please note that these works could be affected by weather conditions, as bad 
weather may delay work. There will be temporary disruption for pedestrians and 
there will be a degree of noise during some of the construction activities. 
 
To ensure the safety of residents, pedestrians and our operatives during the 
excavation, resurfacing and footway marking phases, as well as to allow time for 
materials to cure, please consider leaving your vehicle outside the working area if 
you wish to use it during the works period.  If returning by car when the road closure 
is in operation, you may be asked to park elsewhere as access to your property may 
be restricted temporarily. 
 
We would ask local residents/homeowners to refrain from parking your vehicle on the 
highway whist the works are being undertaken. This is to allow access for emergency 
service vehicles and to help with the flow of traffic around the works location. 
 
We will try to accommodate pedestrian access by residents when possible during the 
road closure; however it will not be possible to permit pedestrian access through the 
working area at certain times. 
 
Noisy works will at all times be minimised, planned and always in accordance with 
Council guidelines which are 8.00am to 5.00pm Monday to Friday. 
 
During the above works, should you have any queries or concerns please contact a 
member of the project team below. 
 
Thank you for your co-operation and patience. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
EJ Taylor & Sons Ltd  
mail@ejtaylor.co.uk 
01621 828661 


